Windmere Road Dist. Meeting May 6,2025

Meeting called to order 6:00 pm

Attendees:

Chris Boyer
Richard Renton
Evie Klewicki
Kevin Segrud
Mike & Charlene Harrison
Cathy Johnson

Old business

Went over the road repairs that were completed on Haystack Ln in November 2024

New business

Road damage – Repairs need to be completed due to cracks, potholes, sinking on Weathervane, Meadow at both intersections of Haystack.

Quote received from B&H Asphalt to crack seal, repair bad spots in roads \$29030.66 Kevin Segrud made a motion to have the repairs completed as quoted by B&H Asphalt – second by Evie Klewicki, motion passed.

Chris received a quote for snow removal from Aspen Ridge price was less than what we pay from Simon. They will use smaller equipment that will help limit wear on the roads.

Mike Harrison made a motion to switch to Aspen Ridge for snow removal – Kevin Segrud second, motion passed.

Evie Klewicki - gave an overview of the finances for the year.

Cathy Johnson asked about the speed at which people drive in the neighborhood. She asked about adding more signs. Mike suggested speed bumps. (Speed bumps have been addressed in the past; they would make it harder to plow.)

The suggestion was made by Kevin that maybe we can look into renting a digital speed sign to try to make people more aware of the speed limit.

The suggestion was made to Cathy to get the license plate number and turn it over to the sheriffs office.

Kevin Segrud made a motion that the board members stay the same.

Board members all agreed to stay in their positions for another year.

Chris Boyer – president

Richard Renton – Vice president

Evie Klewicki – Secretary / Treasurer

Meeting adjourned 6:35 pm